

February 10th, 2025 326 Green Oaks Drive Columbus, MS (662) 328-3879 greenoaksgc1@gmail.com

To Green Oaks Members

Hope this Newsletter finds everyone doing well to start off this new year. Is it me or does everyone else feel that time flying by didn't slow down!

I do hope everyone has set new goals, planned for 2025 and is able to fulfill whatever you have set for this year for you and your family. We also hope this will be a year of Good Health, Prosperity and progress in reaching goals and new heights in your life.

We had a successful year in 2024 with new members and more green fee players. We are looking forward to keeping that trend going. Even though we were short of our membership goal for 2024 we did add quite a few new members. We are setting the goal for high and have every intention on reaching our new goal. Our goal is that we reach 125 members by the end of 2025 and with everyone's help bringing in new members, it will be greatly appreciated.

We had a few birthdays in January and would like to acknowledge them so everyone can wish them a *HAPPY BIRTHDAY!*

Our January birthdays were Amanda Randle, Carl Lisowski, and Bobby Traywick.

DON'T FORGET, March 22nd for the 2-man par 3 scramble and crawfish boil to follow. There will be prizes, payouts and a **GREAT** time to have!!!

The sign-up sheet is in the lounge.

We are looking forward to a good tournament season. We have several new members on the committee, and I am sure they will do a great job. And they are: *Billy Fikes President, Vickey Evans Vice President, Greg Lackey Secretary of Treasury, Glen Oliver, Jeremy Ussery, Murl Young and David Sawtelle* and *Sara Hicks.*

I know you all will do great!

Now a word from our Vice President for the State of the Course

State of the course

With the recent warm spell, the greens have started growing. I figure we will have a few more frost & they will likely go dormant again. Unfortunately, we have had some Poa come up on some of the greens. Wayne will be spraying the greens with pre/post emerge as soon as it gets dry enough. I will be spraying the fairways as soon as they're dry enough to try & get ahead of the weeds. We gained traction with the weeds last year & expect to get better control of them this year. As soon as the growing season comes in

full force, we're going to sprig a few small areas where we lost grass last year. I feel that the course improved last year & we have all intentions to keep the trend going. Feel free to reach out to me if you have any questions.

Chad

We hope everyone has a great rest of the month and look forward to seeing and playing golf with you.

Sincerely the Green Oaks Board of Directors

Bill Dunnam Board President Chad Holloway Vice President Amanda Randle Secretary of Treasurer Sonya Presnall Board Member Michael David Patterson Board Member Chris Edwards Board Member